The Committee gave consideration to a request for budgeted expenditure to be reallocated to enable remedial repair work to be undertaken to the Templeton Swimming Pool.

The background to the request is detailed in clause 7 of the report of the Parks and Recreation Committee to the present meeting.

The Committee endorsed the Parks and Recreation Committee's views:

- that the pool should be retained in the medium term in light of the priority given by the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to retain the pool and the contribution the Board has made to the remedial work.
- that the balance of the funding should be found from other sources in the Council's budget.

The Committee **resolved** that the Leisure Manager's recommendation that the funding shortfall of \$16,000 be found from code 06892/524, new plant, unspecified be adopted.